
REGULAR MEETING (2) 
APRIL 27TH, 2022 5:00 P.M. 

KENTLAND TOWN HALL 
 

Attending:  Debby Shufflebarger, President, James Sammons and David Michael Rowe, 
Council Members and Judy King, Clerk/Treasurer 
 
The meeting opened by saying the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Craig McGrew from AT&T Wireless would like to discuss leasing the west water tower for an 
8’ antenna to be put on the top of the tower.  AT&T would pay the Town $1,200.00 per 
month for the lease.  A motion was made by James Sammons and seconded by Mike Rowe to 
approve the lease, contingent on legal review. 
 
Ryan Washburn, Attorney for Vertical Horizon, would like the company to get started 
immediately with the fiber optics.  Mike Rowe mentioned that Ryan should get in touch with 
Town Attorney, Pat Ryan to make sure all questions have been answered before the start of 
the project.  Ron Lehman from Vertical Horizon, asked if it would be possible to move 
forward with the 811 locates and staking out where the poles would be located.  The Board 
did not see a problem with this. 
 
CHIEF OF POLICE 
 Julian Elson had nothing to report. 
 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
 Mike Davis reported on the following: 
  A HUGE THANK YOU to the 20 plus volunteers per day for the work at Batton 
Park. 
  South Side Park project will start on May 12th, 13th and 14th.  Judy will take care 
of refreshments and meals again. 
 
  OCRA and KIRP-C have an issue with the Planning Grant award and feel that 
the selection process should start over.  The Town Council would like to discuss with Becky 
Goddard and Pat Ryan before moving forward again. 
 
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR 
 Jim Sammons stated that there is a conflict for the Board Meeting scheduled for May 
11th, 2022.  Baccalaureate and Track Awards would be that evening at South Newton.  The 
Board Meeting will be changed to May 12th, 2022 and Judy will post and notify the 
newspaper. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 



 Madison Dowden will be using the pool at South Newton for lifeguard training for the 
Morocco lifeguards.  The Kentland guards have not been interviewed as of yet and he will 
hold another class for them. 
 
 Debby Shufflebarger talked with the partners of NAPA in regards to the parking lot, 
and all partners are on board with moving forward. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
 Being no further business, a motion was made by James Sammons and seconded by 
Mike Rowe to adjourn the meeting. 
 
 
 
___________________________    ______________________________ 
Debby Shufflebarger, President    James Sammons, Member 
 
 
 
___________________________   Attest: ______________________________ 
David Michael Rowe, Member    Judy M. King, Clerk/Treasurer 


